
 Meeting Minutes December 1, 2022 

 

The Truro Township Trustees held a regular meeting Thursday, December 1, 2022 at 

4:00 pm at Station 161. Present were Trustees Dennis Nicodemus, Chris Long and Pat 

Mahaffey, Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus, Administrator Jason Nicodemus, and Asst 

Chief Bryan. Chief Sharps was absent. 

 

The Meeting was called to order with the pledge and roll call. 

 

Regular Meeting 

Chris Long moved to approve meeting minutes from the November 3 regular meeting 

and the November 23 special meeting. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2022-33: Resolution adjusting the annual budget by providing for a transfer 

of previously appropriated funds. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 
 

Resolution 2022-34: Amending resolution 2021-35 to adjust the annual budget by 

providing for an appropriation from the below funds un-appropriated balance to pay for 

expenditures. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 
Resolution 2022-35: 2023 Township Temporary Appropriation Resolution. Dennis 

Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Fire Department 

Chief Bryan: 628 runs in November 

New employees have started and are working through orientation.  

Asst Chief Bryan completed the OSU Leadership Course. 

 

Roads and Cemetery Superintendent report given by Jason Nicodemus 

Two interments in November 

Wreaths Across America Ceremony is Saturday, December 17, 2022. 

Rodebaugh Road repaving project is complete. 
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Administration 

Fiscal Officer’s report: Approved November 2022 bank reconciliation. 

 

Administrator Jason Nicodemus:  

Presented the Franklin County EMA- Hazard Mitigation Plan update for 2023. 

NPDES annual reporting  

Survey and soil borings will be conducted this week for potential maintenance building 

Year End Prep is underway 

 

Trustee Reports 

NONE 

 

New Business 

NONE 

 

Old Business 

NONE 

 

Chris Long moved to approve payroll of $311,327.73 and bills of $364,343.56 for 

November. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor.  

 

Chris Long moved to authorize the Fiscal Officer to pay the bills and payroll for 

December. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Chris Long made a motion to adjourn at 4:07 p.m. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in 

favor. 

 

Next regular meeting will be Thursday, January 5, 2023 at 4:00pm at Station 161. 

 

 

 

Trustee Dennis Nicodemus     Trustee Pat Mahaffey      Trustee Chris Long 

 

 

 

 Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus 


